Clerks Report January 2024

Clerks Report - update on previous resolutions

2023-2024-63 a) To receive an update from the Road Safety Working Group - Cllr Bostock

Cllr S Bostock reported that there was an issue with flooding in the school. It has been reported to the county councillor and HertsCC Highways, but to date no action has been taken. The Clerk was asked to follow this up. – **nothing so far.**

<u>Correspondence received since last meeting – for note.</u>

- 1) Dear Parish Council, Last winter we suffered two interior floods from frozen burst pipes. These have become insurance claims and are finally being dealt with. Inevitably this involves contractor vehicles arriving daily and so far these have been restricted to our driveway, but may have to partly cross an edge of the Green from time to time in which case we will readily reinstate any damage to grass. We trust this will be acceptable to the Council. After checking with Chairman replied to say all ok.
- 2) In case you haven't heard a new bus service is due to start on January 7th serving Blakemore Manor (Thieves Lane), QE2 hospital and Holdens Estate (WGC) I have no further information so it is not clear if it will go to the town centre or the villages although they have stated previously it will serve the villages. Bus route is number 323.